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Recommendation: 

The report Streetlights Intersection Bruce Road 20 and Farrell Drive is for information. 

Background: 

At the Transportation and Environmental Services (T&ES) Committee meeting held on 
March 18, 2019, representatives from 7 Acres and Bruce Power presented a delegation to 
request that the County consider immediate improvements to street lighting at the subject 
intersection to allow better visibility for drivers passing through this intersection.  
 
The T&ES Department contacted three firms for estimated cost to complete the work with 
LED streetlights. It is estimated that this work will cost $55,000 (including $5,000 for 
connecting to Hydro One supply).  
 
In order to fund this project, the T&ES Department will develop a 50/50 cost share 
agreement Municipality of Kincardine. The Municipality has agreed to the cost share. The 
funding for the Bruce County share of the cost will be from the Federal Gas Tax One Time 
funding (presented to the Corporate Services Committee on May 2, 2019). 
 

Financial/Staffing/Legal/IT Considerations: 

The streetlights will be County assets and there will be added electricity and streetlight 
maintenance costs in the T&ES operations budget over the life of streetlights. The 2020 
budget will be adjusted to cover these costs.  
 
There are no staffing, legal or IT considerations associated with this report. 

Interdepartmental Consultation: 

Not applicable. 
  



 

Link to Strategic Goals and Elements: 

Goal # 2 Leverage technology 
Goal # 6 Explore alternate options to improve efficiency and service 
Goal # 9 Coordinated concerted to advance our agenda 
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